Burgessville

BURGESSVILLE (C) — Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Parkhill spent Sunday at the home of the former's brother Mr. and Mrs. Willard Parkhill.

Mrs. Earl Dickson and Miss May Dennis spent four days at the home of Miss Thelma Skoog, Oakville.

Mr. and Mrs. D. M. Hoover spent Sunday at the home of the latter's sister Miss Jo Clutton, Oakville.

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Newton, Burgessville, Mr. and Mrs. Bob Longworth and family, Zenda, Mr. and Mrs. Leroy Newton and family, Woodstock attended the 50th Wedding Anniversary on Sunday, Nov. 21st in Marlette, Michigan.

Mrs. Bob McFarland and Mrs. Dennis Pilkey spent two days in Toronto and attended the 4-H Breakfast sponsored by the Department of Agriculture for Leaders of 4-H clubs of Ontario.

The Burgessville Gun Club will be holding their meetings on Wednesday nights in the rifle range at Norwich District High School. Everyone welcome. (Please note change of time and place.)

Mr. Robert Dickson, Toronto (formerly of London, England) spent Sunday at the home of his mother Mrs. Earle Dickson.

Mr. and Mrs. Ross Johnson spent the weekend at the home of their daughter Mr. and Mrs. Robert Gibson and family, Newmarket.



Page 26 Section 1 THE NORWICH GAZETTE November 24, 1976

Two members of the Burgessville Gun Club line up sights on the indoor rifle range at the Norwich High School. Members use 22 calibre rifles for target shooting.

Gun Club formed at Burgessville

Last July the Burgessville Gun Club was formed. It was started basically to promote better safety, efficiency, and sportsmanship in the handling of guns.

Rifles and shotguns are used by the members for target and skeet shooting. They are at present using the indoor target range at Norwich High School. An outdoor 100 yard range and a skeet range are being readied for action.

Members do most of their own shotgun shell reloading and the club is registered with the Imperial Shooting sports program.

The members are planning a turkey shoot and are looking to hold an old fashioned rifle match sometime next spring

Murray Penny can be reached

at 424-9073 for particulars on joining the club.

Burgessville

BURGESSVILLE (C) — Mr. and Mrs. D. M. Hoover spent Sunday at the home of the former's sister Miss Jo Clutton, Oakville and called on Miss Annie Gaskin who is a patient in the Oakville Hospital.

Mr. and Mrs. F. J. Salmon spent Sunday at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Lorne Ballandyne, Brantford.

Mr. Vic Waud is one of the hunters gone North to hunt deer. Kathy Shelton, Holbrook entertained nine little girls when she celebrated her 8th birthday.

Ralph Shelton has returned home from a hunting trip North and was fortunate in getting a bear.

The ladies of Beaconsfield had a lunch booth at the farm auction sale for Lloyd Thompson.

Mr. and Mrs. D. M. Hoover attended the Commencement exercises held Friday November 5th at the Ingersoll Collegiate Institute when their grandson Clay Hoover, Mount Elgin graduated.

Mr. and Mrs. Merton Penny attended the Guernsey Breeder's banquet held in the Embro Presbyterian Church on Friday night.

Mr. Grant Smith is up North on a hunting trip.

Mr. and Mrs. Merton Penny were supper guests on Sunday at the home of the former's sister Mrs. Don Jacques, Norwich.

Mrs. Ivor Spencer of Owen Sound and Miss Shirley Spencer attended the 50th Wedding Anniversary of Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Manson.



Carolyn Buckrell of Burgessville, a member of the Norwich Band, sounded the Last Post and Reveille at the War Memorials in Norwich and Otterville on Sunday.

Engagements

Mrs. Florence Miclash of Niagara Falls and Mrs. Irene Losee of Burgessville wish to announce the forthcoming marriage of their children Carol Ann and James Losee. The wedding to take place on January 15th, 1977 at Burgessville United Church at 2 p.m.

DEATHS

MRS. EMILY MARY LONGWORTH

Mrs. Emily Mary Longworth, aged 71 years, of Norfolk St., Otterville, and formerly of North Norwich township, passed away on Thursday, May 13, 1976, at Tillsonburg District Memorial Hospital.

The former Emily Mary Larner, daughter of the late Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Larner, she was born in London, England, and moved to Canada with her family in 1915. She had resided in Otterville for the past six years and attended the United Church and was a member of Otterville Leisure Club.

Surviving are one son, Robert of RR 1, Burgessville; one daughter, Mrs. John (Doreen) Hansford of RR 1, Otterville; two sisters, Mrs. Frank (Winnifred) Evans of Kansas City and Mrs. Charles (Dorothy) Godwin of Grimsby; nine grandchildren, and two great-grandchildren. She was predeceased by her husband, Francis Joseph Longworth on April 17, 1972.

Funeral service was held Saturday at the Arn and Son Funeral Residence, Norwich, with Rev. E. Egilsson of Otterville United Church officiating.

Pallbearers were Robert,
William and David Hansford,
Frank and Fred Longworth and
Dennis Godwin. Interment was
in Burgessville Baptist
Cemetery.